PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



January 2008

Dear Praying Friends,

It is hard to believe that another year has come and gone. We hope that you all had a wonderful time with family and friends as you celebrated the birth of our Lord.

As we reflect on all that God has done during 2007, our hearts are full. The church in Jacksonville, Florida that we worked in a few weeks ago is now able to baptize in their building. A crew of about 15 of us went down on a Tuesday and in one day installed the baptistery complete with a water heater. The pastor used it the following Sunday to baptize two ladies that had recently been saved. Praise the Lord for His provision.

We will be spending the next few weeks planning out the details of our trip to Ghana, Africa. Plans are to leave about mid-April. Funds have been coming in slowly but we know that God will provide what is needed as we trust Him. We currently need between \$3000.00 and \$4000.00 to purchase everything for the 18 months we will be there. Please keep this before the Lord.

We will be helping the Walker's with a music project in Ghana. Mrs. Walker will be teaching the children to play piano. If you have a keyboard that you would like to donate to this please contact us. Any size would be useful. Melinda will also be learning to play.

We also want to let everyone know that we will be changing our prayer letter schedule. Beginning in March, prayer letters will go to an every other month schedule.

Praises: Completion of the work in Georgia

Two that were saved and baptized in Florida Good results on my mother-in-law's eye surgery

Prayer Requests: Health and safety

Remaining support

Keyboards

Supplies for Africa

Above all, that many souls will be saved

In service to our Lord,

Jack & Melinda